
 

Administration Resources  

Lorraine Wesley, Enforcement Services 

 

ENFORCEMENT SERVICES 

TO:  Council  

DATE: March 22, 2022 DIVISION: 7 

FILE: N/A APPLICATION: N/A 

SUBJECT: Langdon RCMP Administrative Support Position 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 

On-site administrative support for Langdon RCMP operating out of the new Langdon Emergency 
Services Building is required as per the Municipal Police Service Agreement (MPSA). The MPSA 
requires that all necessary RCMP support staff will be provided and paid for by the County. 

ADMINISTRATION RECOMMENDATION: 

Administration recommends approval in accordance with Option #1. 

BACKGROUND: 

On April 1, 2020, the RCMP began to police Langdon under a Municipal Police Service Agreement 
(MPSA) as required in the Alberta Police Act. Langdon RCMP resources have been operating out of 
the Strathmore detachment participating in what is known as the POST Model, meaning that multiple 
policing contracts are merged into one detachment and schedule regardless of the contract location. 
Resources were pooled and utilized based on calls for service, with on-site administrative support 
provided by existing RCMP staff from the Strathmore detachment in anticipation of the opening of the 
Langdon Emergency Services Building. 

The Langdon Emergency Services Building opened in 2021. The RCMP members dedicated to 
Langdon now have a storefront working space within the Hamlet inside the new facility. As such, on 
site administrative support to support the officers and residents will be required as per the MPSA.  
This will require a new fulltime position be added to the organizational chart. 

It is anticipated that this position will not start before June 2022. The hours worked will be full time, 
taking place during regular business hours, however time will need to be spent at the Strathmore 
detachment as well. 

BUDGET IMPLICATIONS:  

Salary and benefit details will be presented on April 26, 2022 as part of the Spring Budget Finalization 
presentation. 

STRATEGIC OBJECTIVES: 

Approval of the additional Langdon RCMP administrative support position supports Council’s strategic 
objective of Service Excellence and Expanding Community Service Delivery.  
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OPTIONS: 

Option #1: THAT Administration be directed to include the salary and benefits for the 
Langdon RCMP administrative support position as part of the Spring Budget 
Finalization presentation for Council’s consideration. 

Option #2: THAT alternative direction be provided. 

Respectfully submitted, Concurrence, 

“Kent Robinson” “Byron Riemann” 

Executive Director Acting Chief Administrative Officer 
Corporate Services 
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